Stainton e-News for Friday 10th July 2020

Dear Stainton Church Members and Friends of Stainton Church

I hope you are all well. I am pleased to attach this week’s sheet for worship‑at-home for this coming Sunday 12th July 2020, Trinity 5, kindly prepared by Joan Mason.

Re-opening of Stainton Church

After much discussion, careful planning and undertaking a formal Risk Assessment the PCC is now ready to open Stainton Church following the easing of the Covid19 restrictions by the Government. The details are as follows:

On Wednesday afternoons from 2.30-3.30pm starting on 22nd July 2020 the Church will be open for private prayer. This will take place in the Chancel. Entrance to and exit from the Church will be via the Parish Room. To ensure social distancing those coming to pray will be asked to sit in the Chancel Choir Stall seats where there is capacity for 6-7 people at any one time.

Also, on Sunday mornings from 11.00am -12.00noon the Church will be open for public worship. The service will be one of: either Holy Communion subject to the availability of visiting Clergy arranged by our Area Dean, Revd Canon John Ford; or Morning Prayer led by an authorised member of out laity. Details of the service pattern will be published on the website at this link: http://www.staintonhiltonbrookfieldchurches.org.uk/calendar/  

Entrance to the Church for the weekly Sunday service will be via the main West Door and the exit after the service will be via the Chancel and Parish Room (special arrangements are in place for those who cannot manage the one-way route up the Chancel steps). To ensure social distancing those coming for the service will be asked to sit in the designated seats in the pews in the Nave (the designated seats are those at the two ends of the pew: at the “wall end” and at the “aisle end”); family groups can occupy the whole pew. When you arrive for the service please fill up the available seats starting at the front pews as directed by the sidespeople. There will be capacity for about 14-16 people.

Please note that if the service is taken by a visiting priest it will be a service of Holy Communion “in one kind” with the communicants receiving only the consecrated bread (the priest only will take the wine). The altar rails will not be in use; communicants will be asked to stand in the space near the Chancel steps (so no kneeling) and the priest will drop the bread (wafer) into the individual’s hands (one might say “contactless communion”!).

It would be really helpful for PCC planning purposes if you would reply to this e-mail to indicate, without having to commit yourself/yourselves, if you might join us for Sunday worship or to come for prayer on a Wednesday once the Church is re-opened.

Re-opening of Hilton Church and Brookfield Church

The PCCs of both St Peter’s, Hilton, and St Margaret’s, Brookfield, have decided that it is not possible to open their two churches safely at this time so both Churches will remain closed for the time being. Both PCCs look forward to the time when Covid19 social distancing measures are no longer required and when the two Churches can be re-opened.

New Archbishop of York

I wonder how many of you watched (on the Church of England website) the service confirming the election of the Rt Revd Stephen Cottrell, Bishop of Chelmsford, as the 98th Archbishop of York on Thursday this week? It was very interesting to hear all the formalities lead by the Archbishop of Canterbury, some of which date back to the Appointment of Bishops Act 1533 !!! . You can watch the service at this link and you can download a copy of the service at this link .

The service of confirmation of election was a little “dry” (if I may say such a thing!) but it was followed by a short video – about 25-mins long - “Introducing Archbishop Stephen Cottrell to the Province of York”. During this video, which you can find at this link , Archbishop Stephen gave a very inspiring address which starts at about 9-mins-35-secs into the video. I can commend the video to you, if for no other reason than that the address gives you a flavour of the man who has become the Chief Pastor of our Diocese and Province.
You can read about the beginning of Archbishop Stephen’s ministry in the Aug/Sept edition of “The News” from the Diocese which you can download at this link.
The new Archdeacon of Cleveland

On 15th June 2020 Julia and I were privileged to observe (at a great social distance!) the special service collating Revd Dr Amanda Bloor into her role as the new Archdeacon of Cleveland. The service took place in the garden at 21 Thornton Road, the home of Bishop Paul Ferguson and his wife Penny. Bishop Paul led the service which was also attended by Revd Clay Roundtree, Vicar of St Francis Ingleby Barwick, who had been acting Archdeacon; Clay also operated the video camera to record the service which we would now invite you to watch at this link. You will have to forgive the early morning Stainton traffic noise; and do keep your eyes open for Bishop Paul and Penny’s cat Tilly who makes an occasional appearance. 
Please do keep Archdeacon Amanda (and her husband Mark) in your prayers as she continues to settle into her new role. We look forward to the time when we shall be able to welcome her to our three Parishes.

With all good wishes

Bob

Mr R G Ardley 
Ashdale House 
26 Meldyke Lane 
Stainton 
Middlesbrough 
TS8 9AU 
Tel:01642-284525 
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